Fremont Neighborhood Council Annual General Meeting – April 24, 2017
Board members present:  Stephanie Pure, Pete Hornyack, Matt Gasparich, Jim Engelhardt, Shawn Mulanix, Linda Clifton, Erik Pihl, Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Judie Clarridge.
Stephanie opened the meeting and invited everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements:
· Judie said that the Fremont Historical Society will have a month long display at the Fremont Library in May in commemoration of the 100th anniversary of the Ship Canal, Ballard Bridge, and Fremont Bridge. 

· Kirby Laney shared that B.F. Day Elementary will celebrate its 125th anniversary on Saturday, May 20, 12 pm to 5 pm. 

· Dennis Bateman announced that the Fremont Spring Clean Up would also be May 20, but earlier in the morning, 9 am to 11:30 am.  Meet at Patrick Place Apartments, 4251 Aurora Ave N.
Farewell to Karen Ko, Department of Neighborhoods Community Engagement Coordinator:  Stephanie thanked Karen for her many years of service as the Neighborhood District Coordinator for Fremont’s area.  Karen will now serve the Central Sector.  Laurie Ames will be the Community Engagement Coordinator for the North Sector (Council Districts 4, 5, 6 – all neighborhoods north of the Ship Canal).

Special Guest:  Seattle City Councilmember Mike O’Brien, District 6: 
Mike chairs the Sustainability and Transportation Committee and reported on current issues.  

· Missing Link of the Burke-Gilman Trail in Ballard:  After a number of years of legal challenges, an environmental impact statement is nearing completion.  The plan is that the trail would be on the south side of Shilshole Ave with a 2 way protected bike lane on Market.  It is possible that there may be another legal challenge.
· ST3 would bring light rail to Ballard in 18 – 20 years.  The design would start with community engagement with a goal to have top options within 1 - 2 years.  Where does light rail go from Ballard?  To Crown Hill or to Fremont and Wallingford?

· Homelessness and affordable housing:  all new residential projects have to include affordable housing onsite (preferred option) or pay a fee.  Plan is for upzones in the International District first, then in other urban villages in a year or two.  Proposal to lessen restrictions on mother-in-law units / cottages.

· Funding programs to end homelessness, etc.  (1) We have a regressive tax system (sales tax).  There has been discussion about establishing an income tax in Seattle but it is a complex legal issue and will take time.  Related issues: (2) Washington state is among the lowest in per capita investment in mental health. (3) Addiction related to opiates is a major issue; concern that prescriptions for opiates are being written too readily.  (4) Wages are not keeping up with housing costs.  (5) One Night Count:  in January 2015, the count was 3,700.  During 2015, 7,000 people transited to housing but the count in January 2016 still increased to 4,500.  Housing for the homeless is not keeping up with the need.  Need for private / public partnerships:  concerns that because demolition permits take so long, vacant buildings attract squatters.  Need creative solutions to contract with land owners to use space for homeless housing. (6) Seattle is not a mecca for the homeless.  Survey shows that less than 10% of homeless are from outside WA state. 

· Questions/discussion:  (1) Mike agreed that city should assess city-owned land for housing for the homeless.  (2) Concern about reduction in Dept of Neighborhoods staffing.  Response that this will likely be an issue in the mayoral election which gives an opportunity to get commitments from candidates. (3) Upzoning in Crown Hill:  there is active community involvement.  City planners have to listen to people in the community, especially those impacted. (4)  Option to have low barrier permanent supported housing for the homeless.  Provide housing first and then offer services for related issues. Need to build more units. (5) Concern that the Office of Planning and Community Development is cutting off EIS comment periods.
Board Elections: 
Officers: Stephanie announced that after serving 4 years as the President, she is stepping down to serve as Vice President.  Toby is running for President.

Each of the officers was nominated and the membership voted to fill the following positions, as follows:
President:  Toby Thaler

Vice President:  Stephanie Pure

Treasurer (continuing in the position):  Jim Engelhardt

Secretary (continuing in the position):  Judie Clarridge

Board members continuing to serve:

Linda Clifton



Norma Jones

Matt Gasparich


Shawn Mulanix

Peter Hornyack


Erik Pihl

Stephanie nominated the board members above as a slate.  Norma seconded.  The membership voted to continue them on the board.

Nominations from the floor:

· Toby nominated Anna-Stina Lagerquist to serve on the board.  Shawn seconded.  The membership elected her to the board.

· Judie nominated Dennis Bateman to serve on the board.  Shawn seconded.  The membership elected him to the board. 

Proposed project on Fremont Avenue, north of N. 39th – Anna-Stina Lagerquist 
Anna-Stina reported that neighbors in the area are concerned about the project:  scale, access to building, etc.  Norma asked that this be an agenda item for the next meeting and that materials about the project be provided in advance.

Helen Tapp Memorial Bench – Dennis Bateman

Dennis reported that he received a bid for the repair and protection of the bench.  There was discussion and Dennis was asked to contact the landowner to ask for his approval for the work to be done to the bench and to get a second bid for the repair and protection work. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Jim presented the following:

Checking:

     $  1,315.01



46th Street Mural:  $521.39

Money Market Account:     50,275.64

PayPal:    


 198.54

Year-to-Date Donations:  April 2017

PayPal:   

$601.26

Checks/Cash:

  720.00
Total:

          $1,321.26 (as of 4/24)   Note:  In comparison, 2016 donations totaled $1,500.54

Minutes:   The March minutes were approved as corrected.

The next meeting will be Monday, May 22, 2017. 
